MINUTES TOWN COUNCIL TOWN OF SHENANDOAH May 07, 2024

<u>CALL TO ORDER</u>: The Shenandoah Town Council held its Purposed Budget Public Hearing meeting on Tuesday, May 07, 2024, at 7:00 p.m., with Mayor Clinton O. Lucas, Jr. presiding.

ATTENDANCE:

Council Members present were: Mayor Clinton O. Lucas, Jr.; Vice Mayor William Kite; Council Members Lynn Fox; I. Michael Lowe; Richard Pierce; and Christopher Reisinger.

Council Members absent were: Councilwoman Denise Cave

Other Town Officials present were: Charles Jenkins, Town Manager and Angie Schrimscher, Town Clerk.

Citizen's present were: Amos Thomas, Robert Zirkie

Media Representatives: None

RECEIVING OF VISITORS

Amos Thomas had two questions at the Purposed Budget Public Hearing. First Question Why did the street department increase? Town Manager Charlie Jenkins stated Employee was moved from the utility department to Public Works The reserve for contingencies had nothing for 2023, why\$381,000 for 2024? Town Manager Charlie Jenkins stated Town Council made the decision to save money for the water and sewer line for repairs. Councilman Pierce stated in the past \$8500.00 dollars was saved monthly for water and sewer.

ADJOURN

There being no further discussion, A *motion* was made by Councilman Lowe, *seconded* by Councilman, Fox to adjourn the meeting at 7:05 p.m.

Members Vote was as follows:

YEA: Vice Mayor Kite Councilman Fox Councilman Pierce Councilman Reisinger NAY: None

YEA: Vice Mayor Kite Councilman Fox Councilman Pierce Councilman Reisinger	NAY: None
ABSTAIN: Mayor Clinton O. Lucas, Jr. ABSENT: VOTE: Unanimous in favor of motion	
APPROVED:	ATTESTED:
Clinton O. Lucas, Jr., Mayor	Angela Schrimscher Town Clerk